Orford Energy Committee Minutes
August 14, 2012
Present: Committee members: Anne Duncan-Cooley, Robb Day, Emily Bryant, Ted Cooley, Bob Bacon. 
Meeting came to order at about 7:01 pm.
1. Minutes from July: Motion (Anne/Robb): to approve the minutes of 7/10/12 as written.  The motion passed.
2. Proposals for energy audit of the Town Offices.  Bob Bacon looked over the proposals from Zero by Degrees and Building Energy, and concurred with the Committee’s motion last meeting to select the Zero by Degrees propsal.
>>> Bob will attend the Aug. 24 Select Board meeting to give them our recommendation and get permission to spend the money for the audit.  He may also send a copy of the Zero by Degrees proposal with a cover letter to Sheri ahead of the meeting. 

Robb ran into John of ZbD and told him that he had the contract; he also contacted Bulding Energy and said that they did not get it but we will keep him in mind for other projects.  John said that September would be a good time to do the audit – being cooler than summer, the thermal imaging would work better.

3. Streetlight report.  Dave was not at the meeting to give a report. Someone said that PSNH contacted Sheri -- PSNH would like to meet with the Select Board and Energy Committee, preferably together.   >>>We delegated to Dave the following:

- Set up meeting between PSNH, Select Board, and Energy Committee, preferably in the evening

- Find out what PSNH wants to do or present at the meeting.
- Find out what PSNH needs to know about us so they can present/explain programs that are relevant to our situation.
- Ask about what cost savings there would be with LED lights.
- Ask about what happens with the lights that are out (we believe  two on the Street and one in the Ville).
4. COVER/weatherization workshop:  
>>> Anne will follow up with Rob Schultz, Executive Drector of COVER on donation of window kits. She will also tell COVER  that they could bring additional kits to sell in case people want to buy them.
Date: we decided that Sat Nov 3, 10 am – noon would be the date/time (after soccer, before deer season).

>>> [Secretary is inferring this:] Ted will confirm that the basement of the Social Library is available at the above time.

Possible Title: “Orford Energy Committee’s First Weatherization Workshop: Windows”

It was suggested that the talk include not just the COVER window kits, but also give brief pros and cons of various levels of window weatherization, perhaps including removable string putty and re-usable window frames.  

>>> Bob will be in touch with Diane Reinhardt of COVER to coordinate about presenting info about various options.

Anne re-iterated that we want the workshop to include hands-on, so people realize they can actually do this and not have it be just an intellectual discussion.

Agenda item for September: Publicity (Also see items discussed in today’s meeting below)

Agenda item for October: script the workshop (with Diane Reinhardt?)

Publicity:  (It was noted that we have no budget.)

>>>Robb will put the workshop in the Library Newsletter calendar (deadline tomorrow).  He will also write up a short description of the workshop and send it to Ted. And will put the event in the School Newsletter once school starts up.
>>>Ted will put it on Facebook, Twitter, and the Orford ListServ.  He also volunteered to make up and print posters.

Anne wondered whether we could/should ask if the Social Library would like to co-sponsor the meeting.

>>>Anne will let COVER know the date and time of the workshop.

It was also mentioned that we might be able to borrow a sandwich board from the Social Library, Friends of the Libraries, or Church to put at the Bridge Street intersection.

There was talk about sending out a boxholder, but this costs about $120 and we have no budget.  There was discussion of the mission of the Energy Committee.

>>>Anne will research legislative restrictions on the Energy Committee – whether it can deal only with Town buidlings, or whether it can also deal with general energy issues for people who live in the town.  If only with town buildings, then it would not be appropriate for the Energy Committee to get money form the Town for items not related to Town buildings (e.g. home energy workshop).
Meeting adjourned at ~8:09pm.
Notes taken by Emily Bryant.
